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Herald Community Club Monthly Meeting Minutes – October 2, 2019
Meeting was called to order at 7:16 pm by Robin DeFehr. 





 11 voting members in attendance.

Secretaries’ minutes for July and September presented for review. Cheryl Sheldon motioned to approve the minutes. Margo Smoot seconded the motion, all in favor- minutes approved. 
Treasurers’ report for September presented for review. Brenda Newhall motioned to approve the report. Carla Swarthout seconded the motion, all in favor – report approved.
Guest Business:
None
Old Business:
· Website update- website up and running. Still work to do on updating but go check it out.
· Newsletter Update- Temporary account established and waiting for confirmation on account set up. Sign in confirmation sent to HCC email. Will have the ability to send out up to 10,000 emails monthly for free. Thank you Deborah Larson for your work on this. 
· Replacement of sound system- Discussion held on replacement of sound system, Margo Smoot has been in contact with Sal Sandoval who has some equipment that he is willing to sell. The system is approximately 1.5 years old and Margo will request some additional specification information for the next meeting. Sal says we are looking at about $1000 to replace what we had. Update at next meeting. 
· Herald Day Reference Manual- Robin DeFehr is collecting the outlines for the reference manual. Please contact her with any questions or if you need assistance.
· Arcohe Harvest Festival/Trunk-o-Treat update- The Event is confirmed for October 25th from 4pm to 8pm. HCC will be partnering with Arcohe APTC and hosting a Trunk-o-Treat and haunted house at the established harvest festival. Robin DeFehr requested up $80 for the purchase of black tarp for the haunted house. This material will be used more than once and will be stored in the Connex. Carla Swarthout motioned to approved up to $80 for the purchase of black tarp. Cheryl Sheldon Seconded the motion, all in favor- motion passes.
New Business:
· Donation to Herald Fire Department- Secretary Robin DeFehr asked Deborah Larson to summarize the discussion that she had with the Stepps brothers regarding the intent and expectation for donations to the Herald Fire Department in conjunction with the use of their property for Mud Volleyball. Deborah informed the membership that the Stepps had expected continued support to the fire department and they requested that 20% of Herald Day gross profits donated to the Herald Fire Department. 
Brenda Newhall motioned to donate $200 to the Herald Fire Department. Cheryl Sheldon seconded the motion. Membership discussion held on the motion. It was noted that this amount could mean that the Stepps would not consent to the use of their property in the future. Discussion held on the need for reaching an understanding on donation amount before using the property in the future, to avoid this dilemma. Herald Fire Board President, Linsey Liebig, provided information that any donations made to the Herald Fire Department could only be used for the purchase of needed equipment and could not be deposited into the general fund. Additional discussion held that supporting our local fire department is the kind of thing that should be a priority for HCC to ensure building community support between organizations. The Herald Fire Department protects our community and our quality of life and should the fire department cease to exist, the community and its residents’ would be negatively impacted. Vote held on motion to donate $200 with two in favor (Cheryl Sheldon and Brenda Newhall), the rest opposed- motion fails. 
Carla Swarthout motioned to donate $2000 to Herald Fire Department. Margo Smoot seconded the motion, nine in favor and two opposed (Cheryl Sheldon and Brenda Newhall) - motion passes.
· Resignation of HCC President- Secretary Robin DeFehr informed the membership that President Steven Larson resigned his office by email. The membership discussed the need to replace the position or wait until nominations are held in November. Carla Swarthout motioned to not replace the position and wait until the November nominations. Sonia Reyes seconded the motion, all in favor- motion passes.

· Pumpkin Donation for Arcohe- Margo Smoot spoke on behalf of Arcohe APTC and reminded the membership of the initial request for pumpkins to hand out to the students. Carla Swarthout motioned to donate $350 to Arcohe APTC. Sonia Reyes seconded the motion, all in favor – motion passes.

· HCC 2020 Calendar- Secretary Robin DeFehr informed the membership that the average cost to produce the calendars is cost prohibitive to making money as a fundraiser. Membership suggested using the photos from the Herald Day photography contest on the website instead. 

· Arcohe Sewing Elective- Paula Selby presented information on the elective class’s development and the costs associated with facilitating the program. The program needs to repair some of their machines and needs fabric for the scheduled projects. The classes are scheduled for Monday and Thursday with an additional class on Tuesday after school. Participants include both boy and girl attendees and the hope is for the program to grow once it is started. Any volunteers are welcome and fabric donations of ½ yard or larger are appreciated. Discussion was held on the elective participants possibly providing a quilt for the 40th Anniversary Herald Day celebration and Cheryl Sheldon will work with Ms. Selby on making this a reality. Cheryl Sheldon motioned to donate $500 to the Arcohe Sewing Elective program. Carla Swarthout seconded the motion, all in favor- motion carries. 
· Budget Review- Brenda Newhall informed the membership that her concerns regarding the budget have been resolved with last month’s discussion. No further discussion is needed on this matter. 

· Chili Cook Off/Membership Drive- Kay Campbell will head up the committee for this event. The membership discussed dates and decided on February 15th. More details will be discussed and decided next month including; beverages, location, and advertising.
· Canned Food Drive- The canned food drive will begin on November 1st, 2019. Cans will be located at the school, Herald Store, and the Fire Department. Chief Hendricks suggested that we make some signs to hang at the locations for people to identify the can locations. Advertising will also start on the FB page and the website. 
· Christmas in the Barn- Kay Campbell gave an update on the event preparation. /food is donated and Santa is booked for the event. Kay is looking for stuffed animal donations and backpack donations for the event. Discussion is held on the amount of bicycles needed and how many were purchased last year. Sonia Reyes motioned to donate $1250 to purchase bicycles for Christmas in the Barn. Andrew Reyes seconded the motion, all in favor- motions carries.
· Christmas in the Park- Kay provided an update on this event preparation. The date will be December 7, 2019 @6PM. Food is donated and Santa is booked. Decoration of the park will be on November 30, 2019 at 9AM. Volunteers are needed to decorate and to help at the event, reach out to Kay if interested. 

· Donation to Herald Baptist Church- Discussion is held on the amount donated in previous years and Cheryl Sheldon motioned to donate $500 in November and $500 in December to the Herald Baptist Church for their Food drive. Kay Campbell seconded the motion, all in favor- motion carries. 

· Arcohe Coat Closet- Margo Smoot provided information on the status of the Arcohe Coat Closet; it is EMPTY. Last year HCC donated $500 for the purchase of coats and storage of the coats can be tricky. APTC President Crystal Gonzalez said that coats and supplies could be stored in the APTC storage unit. Discussion ensued on where the deals are for coats and Ms. Smoot noted that there is an occasional need for shoes and other cold weather items. Cheryl Sheldon motioned to start a fund of up to $1500 to be used at Ms. Smoot’s discretion for coats, shoes, and cold weather items for the students at Arcohe. Ms. Smoot will submit receipts for items that she buys and the club will reimburse her up to $1500. Brenda Newhall seconded the motion, all in favor- motion carries. 
· November Meeting Date- There is a need to change the date for the November Meeting because of schedule conflicts. Kay Campbell motioned to schedule the November HCC Meeting on November 4 @ 6:30PM. Cheryl Sheldon Seconded the motion, all in favor- motion carries. 
Road Committee Report
· Report on road issues- Gary Garfield provided an update on the Road Committee. Mike Garcia from the county informed Mr. Garfield that there would be a regrade of the area between the Herald Store and the Herald Park to prevent reoccurring flooding and standing water. There will also be work done on several culverts in the area to address areas of regular flooding. 
Reimbursements:

· Robin DeFehr- Domain fees for the HCC website. Cheryl Sheldon motioned to reimburse Ms. DeFehr 57.12 for two-year domain fees. Brenda Newhall seconded the motion, all in favor- motion carries.
November Agenda Items:

· 2020 Officer Nominations
· By-law Amendments
· Chili Cook Off- Update
· Christmas in the Barn- Update
· Christmas in the Park- Update
· Harvest Festival- Update

Upcoming Community Events:
· Herald Baptist Church Canned food drive – 11/1/2019
· Christmas in the Barn – 12/14/2019

· Christmas in the Park – 12/7/2019 @ 6PM

· 2nd Annual HCC Chili Contest and Membership Drive – 2/15/2020

Next Meeting: November 4, 2019 @ 6:30PM at Hendrickson Hall
Meeting adjourned at 7:57PM.
Minutes by: Robin DeFehr
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